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OFFICE CLOSURES  

Tseshaht Administration Office will be closed at 3pm Friday September 2, 2022 
& all day Monday September 5, 2022 for  Labour Day Weekend 

Announcing A New Somass Hall, see more inside! 
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NOW In-Person @ The Family Center 
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My name is Thomas Hleck, and I am the new Social 
Development and Health Manager for Tseshaht First 
Nation. My grandparents are late Chief Thomas Gus 
Sr and late Margaret Gus (Nee Watts). My mom 
Joyce is the youngest of her siblings and I grew up 
off reserve in the Cowichan Valley. I have many 
fond memories of summers spent at my Grandma’s 
house and at the dam. I am married with 4 kids who 
I love more than anything and my wife is a member 
of the Malahat Nation. Previously I worked for the 
First Nations non-profit, First Nations Health 
Society, for 16 years.  My last position with them 
was as a Health Director where I learned a 
tremendous amount about community health and 
wellness. I am very honored to have the opportunity 
to come back to my home community to do this 
work, as a proud Tseshaht 
member. My goal is to ensure 
that I can support our Nation by 
delivering the best possible 
services to community 
members. I look forward to 
hearing from community and 
supporting anywhere, in any 
way I can. 

Hello, my name is Brenden Lundy-Sam, and I am 
the new Youth and Recreation Coordinator for 
Tseshaht First Nation. My parents are Will Sam 
from Tseshaht and Lisa Lundy, my grandparents are 
the late Willy Sam Sr. from Tseshaht, Phyllis Sam 
from Hupacasath and Carol and Gerry Lundy. I am 
married to Kathleen Lundy-Sam, and we share our 
two daughters Michaela and Carly. I am looking 
forward to my new position as Youth and Recreation 
Coordinator as I have a passion for youth sports and 
enjoy seeing the personal growth within individuals 
through sports. On a personal level I love sports, 
particularly basketball and softball. I also enjoy time 
spent in the outdoors fishing, swimming, and 
camping. Watch the Tseshaht First Nation page on 
Facebook for our upcoming meet and greet and 

official re-opening of the Youth 
Center. 

My name is Bella Fred.  I was raised in Port Alberni by my wonderful parents: Late Judy Joe (parents were 
Thomas and Veronica Dick); and Late Herbert Joe, (parents were Wilson Joe and Bella Watts). I reside in 
the Tseshaht community with my family. I have worked at Tseshaht Administration Office for a combined 
total of 8+ years since 2012.  
I began my work here as the Social Development & Health Administrative Assistant and worked my way up 
to SD & Health Program Manager. I left my employment here in 2019 for nearly 2 years, then reapplied for 
the SD & Health Manager job in 2021; and after being the successful candidate, I returned to work for 
Tseshaht. As life is ever changing, my role here at Tseshaht has changed as well; my new role is now the 
Director of Membership Services. This position oversees and supports the departments of Social 
Development & Health, Housing, Community Services, Language & Culture, Education, Daycare, Public 
Works, Welcome Centre & Communications. As we have new staff in the SD & Health department, I will 
work to help support their transition in their new roles, while gradually moving into my new role. It is a 
great honour to work for our community and a pleasure to work here at the Tseshaht Administration office 
with such a great team.  
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Hello, my name is Gina Pearson (naa naa si taks), I 
am originally from the Namgis Nation of Alert Bay, 
but I was raised with my Watts family here in 
Tseshaht since I was a very young infant.  My 
grandparents are late Charlie and Minnie Watts, my 
mom is Darleen Watts all of Tseshaht.  I am your 
new Elders Coordinator and Child and Family 
Support Worker.  I look forward to working back in 
our community for all these age groups and provide 
the best of care that I am able to.  I will be working 
closely within my teams to ensure that my support is 
as strong as can be by way of my many years of 
service in other positions within NTC, PAFC, ISC.  
It’s nice to be home and I look forward to all your 
positive feedback and ideas, chuu (sorry no proper 
phonetics yet ) 

Hello, my name is Tamara Mack. I come from 
Tseshaht (Mother) and Toquaht (Father). Born and 
raised here on the Tseshaht Reserve. I got the 
opportunity to be a summer student for a short period 
of time in 2018, which ended up by turning into a 
temporary position in Sports & Rec. I also worked 
with Jane in membership and eventually settled at the 
Welcome Center. I left the Nation through COVID-19 
and returned in the fall of 2021. Since my return I have 
worked in a couple positions but most recently started 
as a permanent full-time Administrative Assistant in 
the Fisheries Department. I feel more than honoured to 
have the opportunity to work with the band and I have 
learned several things from different departments here 
at the Tseshaht Band office. Examples would be 
working in Membership, Sports & Rec, and the front 
desk. I have a new found love for working with my 
community and can’t thank the organization enough 
for this opportunity. All the previous work here has 
helped me open up to different career choices and 
explorer how I could help my Nation the most. Thank 
you again Tseshaht First Nation for choosing me to 
have this opportunity.  

The campfire prohibition does not apply to cooking stoves that use gas, propane 
or briquettes, or portable campfire devices that use briquettes, liquid or gaseous 
fuel, provided they are CSA or ULC approved, and the height of the flame is less 
than 15 centimetres.  

Category 2 and 3 fires were prohibited as of July 15, 2022 – this includes 
backyard and industrial burning. All burning prohibitions will be in place until 
October 28, 2022, or until rescinded.  
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